Regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, April 13, 2010 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:


Mayor
James Tornatore

Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Dennis Carlin, C. Morgan Inderwies
Excused
Fred Blee (Arrived at 9:10 PM)
Clerk/Treasurer
Mertie Pozzi


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney
Frank Como

Guests
See Attached Sheet
Regular meeting was called to order by the Mayor at 7:05 PM.  
Guests:  Sandra Kasmarcik, Chairman of the Planning Board, discussed the request for an additional law to cover absentee landlords by registering with the Village Office and designating a representative; this will go on Work in Progress to become a resolution. Work still in progress on unlicensed vehicle law, will be in place and finalized next month, with a Public Hearing in June.  Jim Callahan discussed right of way on property on Elm Street deeded to Village for the water tower; with reservoir in different location, wants to know if Village could release property back to owner to maintain property, or Village put in road and maintain; land plot to be obtained and discussed with attorney before responding to owner; will be investigated and put on Work in Progress for next month’s meeting.  Judy Eldridge discussed the broken urn and missing garbage can; can was removed as it was being used for household garbage; Garden Club would be willing to purchase garbage can, Bill Foster suggested it be placed mid-block instead of on corner; discussion of more garbage cans throughout village and increase in tipping fees.  Board agreed only one can at this time. Issue also raised of transporting tools, etc. to work on green, and request to store on site in locked storage tub; Joan Knapp offered large barn for storage. Domonica Creeley discussed issue of speeding in school zone and having “school zone” painted on road; Bill Foster to get cost; Mayor to call school superintendent.  Joan Knapp commented that Library steps and rails look good, thanked Bill Foster for spindles on bridge at Trout Ponds; Dan Cheresnowski raised parking issue on Park Street including blocking of his driveway.  Trustee Carlin discussed research of issue along with ideas including diagonal parking, curbs, creation of parking in other areas; DOT was contacted and discussion of their responsibility of decrease in parking; business owners present for discussion, and correspondence was received from various businesses regarding issue; idea to have municipal building tenants notified to park in back of building in lot and signage.  Mayor to call Economic Development about money available; discussion also of broken sidewalks from tractor trailers; Marjean Coghill offered to donate telephone poles and discussed removal of garage and shed to open up area for parking; Trustee Carlin to meet with her to discuss.
MINUTES:
Minutes were read and approved as presented from March 9, 2010 with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Carried.

FINANCIAL REPORT:
Financial Report for end of fiscal year presented.  
BILLS:
Presented in the amount of $14,598.51 from abstract numbers 254, 255, and 256, with a Motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies. Carried.

WORK IN PROGRESS:
Water Rate Committee – Public session held April 6th; waiting for County Health Department review, Mayor had called and was told draft will be sent out today; email will be sent to Chuck or Tim to see if it was received.


Pictures on Website – Waiting for pictures.


Telephone Poles – Still moving out slowly.


Village Financial Audit – Scheduled for May, will take two weeks.

Water Civil Suit – Will finish next month; filing transcript for judgment tomorrow; attorney will send spreadsheet to office. 

Gas Drilling – Trustee Inderwies attended meeting in Broome County; concern of harmful effects specifically to water supply; meeting with company testing baseline; will get more information; Mayor suggested Bill Foster attend; also impact on roads, air quality, sound, light; Attorney to send draft agreement re: road use to Clerk. Suggestion made to talk to TING, will check with Elaine Jardine.

Utility Audit – Mayor will contact, to look at utility bills.

Town Highway Water –Town does not pay for water usage; Board discussed change write-off to charge; decision will be made in May, under New Business; Mayor to discuss with Town Supervisor. 


Cable Franchise – Attorney to send letter this week.


Banner Permit – Cost of poles $20/set; suggestion of deposit, Board decided on $10 deposit.


Easement for Distribution System – Attorney still working on them; attended meeting with IDA last week, discussion of cost and having agreement to shovel walks for free easement.  Resolution dictated, draft to be sent to Attorney for review.  Current invoice to be waived.

Joint Village/Town Board Meeting – April 20th, Senior Citizen/Low Income Housing requested annexation into village; board members to attend.

Nick Wilson Bike Park Committee – request for ad hoc committee for information/communication, looking for members.

NEW BUSINESS:

RESOLUTION #18-10
Audit of Claims (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #19-10
Designation of Depository (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by DeHaas. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #20-10
Schools and Conference Approval (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Inderwies, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.


Discussion of Courier as official newspaper and inability to buy it without subscription; it was suggested the Village get a subscription.

RESOLUTION #21-10
Official Newspapers (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Tornatore, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #22-10
Salaries of Elected Positions & Code Enforcement Officer (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Tornatore. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.

RESOLUTION #23-10
Stipend for Village Attorney (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.


Appointment to Board of Appeals – Board is down one member with loss of Trustee Inderwies; trustees to think of possible new member.


Use of Village Green and Bandstand – Trustee Carlin reviewed policy, stated residents would like to see green used more; discussion of farmer’s market possibly twice a month; information given about “Go Green”, meeting April 23rd from 6-8 pm, also suggestion of contacting 4-H; discussion of utilization of bandstand for musicians to play for free at farmer’s market.

Use of Noble Room – Discussion of changing policy to open up usage to social functions such as showers, but to charge a deposit; to be put on Work In Progress.
RESOLUTION #24-10
Standard Work Day and Reporting (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Tornatore, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.

RESOLUTION #25-10
Tioga County IDA Easements for Sidewalk Snow Removal (copy attached) adopted with a motion by DeHaas, seconded by Inderwies. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. Carried.


Business Permit for Hillman Realty & Co. LLC reviewed and approved with a motion by Carlin, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:     
Code Enforcement – 5 fire inspections, 1 court case; discussed unsafe building, sent NOC’s and went to court; Per Chapter 66.9, would like permission to get survey by Hunt Engineers.  
RESOLUTION #26-10
Commence Proceedings for Demolition (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Tornatore, seconded by Carlin. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Blee, Carlin, Inderwies and Tornatore – Yes. Carried.


Permit for unlicensed bucket truck that has been in village has run out, intent was to get rid of it after a year; discussed by Board, has been over 2 years, agreed that the code is to be pursued.


Public Works – Annual village parks inspections, trimmed/pulled brush from TP park creek bank and from Spring Street; swept both pavilions and picnic tables; repaired/weather proof park benches and placed in park; hauled from Owego and replaced mulch around all kids’ playgrounds; installed new spindles on TP park crossover bridge; installed two new electric poles and hook up new light; removed tarps from bike park ramps; pulled/replaced loose nails/screws; repair two sections of plywood on jumps, will be replaced by year’s end; Installed handrails at Library and MB office; swept roads; cleaned culverts on Cook and Rock Streets; leak fixed on Central; gate valve on Rewey & Central to be replaced-hit by plow. 

Mayor – No report.


Personnel – No report.

Board of Appeals – No report.



Planning – No report.

Building & Grounds – No report.

Parks – No report.

Youth – No report.

Village Businesses – Trustee Carlin attended two Chamber of Commerce meetings; discussed expanding yard sale day to twice a year, also festivals, flea markets on Village green, looking for support from Board; will look at I Love NY matching grant for next year; also discussed extending services of Chamber, will approach Village Board about different services.

Library – No report.



Police –  Looking into Saturday night’s vandalism at Depot and email about speed limit off Whig Street.
Attorney – No report.


Clerk – Received many calls about solid waste, water and debt service be billed at once; closed out fiscal year, annual audit report at end of month; Received Arts Grant for music in the Park; will attend software company Meet and Greet on Thursday to look at system.  Discussed issue with solid waste service when terminated at end of month, have to take out of system and then have to put back in system, difficult to track when on and off, would like to go back to the way it was billed in the past, adding penalties if unpaid rather than terminating them and it will become a levy to taxes; Board agreed and will have resolution for May to go back to old system. Issue raised of properties that aren’t charged debt service; Deputy Mayor and Code Enforcement Officer can check when on code enforcement rounds.
   CORRESPONDENCE:
Marc Daly would like to donate to bike park and in return hang sign for business on fence; discussion of other signs and costs; Mayor will respond.
Motion to adjourn at 10:14 PM by Tornatore, seconded by Inderwies.  Carried.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer 

